Minutes of the 5/13/2003 DSWG Meeting

Attendees

Mark Smith, TXI

Jerry Ward, TXU

Mary Anne Brelinsky, Reliant

Carl Raish, ERCOT

Floyd Trefny, Reliant

Patrick Caudill, Air Liquide

Mark Patterson, ERCOT

Henry Vadie, Reliant

Rick Keetch, Reliant

Jay Zarnikau, Frontier Assoc.

Danielle Jassaud, PUC

Steve Madden, Oxy

Judy Briscoe, Reliant

Greg Kolodziej, Strategic Energy

Kieth Emery, Tenaska

Katherine Newell, AEP

Eliezer Maldonado, Dow

Bernie Neenan, Neenan Assoc.

Paul Wattles, Good Co. Assoc.

Minutes of the DSWG Meeting on 4/11/2003

Minutes were approved.

Report on NYISO Demand Participation

Bernie Neenan of Neenan Associates, advisor to NYISO provided an overview and status of the demand participation in the New York ISO market including the Emergency Energy program (2 hr notice, energy payment only, no obligation) and the Real Time Energy program (similar to BUL in ERCOT).  He identifies three issues a) ISO role (market maker or facilitator), b) program benefits (transient and counter productive) and c) program valuation (public vs. private).  His presentation is attached.

RRI/Oxy Proposal on administration of the cap on LaaR Providing Responsive Reserve

Proposal was made to require ERCOT to publish projected monthly minimum level of load participation.  Such information will provide additional certainty in contractual commitments.  Jerry Ward of TXU will prepare and file a PRR to that effect this week.  PRR 210 will be extended to include all LaaRs, to remove the 50 mw limit.

Analysis of Impact of Demand Response on Feb, 25th System Emergency

Danielle Jaussaud and Jay Zarnikau reported that the result of their analysis was inconclusive. It appeared that availability of large amount of demand participation would not have impacted the outcome during certain hours while a very small amount could have had major impact during other periods.

Baseline for Highly Fluctuating Loads

Discussion led to the conclusion that a 15-minute averaging of such load would not be true indicative of its magnitude and its potential contribution to the system.  Load profile of a “typical” customer was studied and parties agreed that average over one hour provides a more representative baseline.

Next Meeting of the DSWG

Thursday June 12, 2003

